Jun-Jul 2017

t, LR A b j

\
v FHamy ¥

Visit the town website at hitp://www.greenfield-nh.gov/ for more information

G 2 V5D

Inside this issue

Amazon Smile .......ccceoerininnen 13
Build a Better World ................ back
Clothes Closet & Food Pantry ...... 11
Greenfield Firefighters ............... 8,9
Historical Society ...........cccoe..... 10
One Person, One Hour ................. 11
Recreation.........cooeeevieeiiienne. 4
Recycling Center ..........ccoccevvvveennenne 3
Spirit Deadlines............... 11, back

Stephenson Library News...6, 7, back

Sunset Lake Beach ................. 12,13
Town Directory.........cceeevecvrrveennenne 2
Tradespeople........cccevevereennnne 14, 15
Woman’s Club ........ccccevevenennenene 5
7/ \
This issue of the Spirit
Sponsored by

THE
STEPHENSON
MEMORIAL
LIBRARY

Please see back cover for more

information

A\

iEbe Greenfield Spirit

VoLUME 25.0
FREE

GREENFIELD’S COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

NEWS FROM THE SELECTBOARD

Earlier this year, the town of Greenfield’s website underwent a make-over and tran-
sitioned from the older file-cabinet based website, to a new open source website
that will better accommodate smartphones and tablet viewers. One of the big dif-
ferences is the website’s ability to re-size and change orientation of website pages
for those devices with smaller screens -on the fly. These website changes came
about as part of an effort to create a website for the Stephenson Memorial Library
that would better convey all of the programs and events that are hosted at the
library throughout the year. The website upgrade for the Library was handled by
the vendor for the town’s website and this allowed the Library and the town to ben-
efit from the technology changes that had occurred since the town’s website was
started. The initial cost for the set-up was covered through a generous donation to
the library, and the ongoing annual cost of the website has not changed and won’t
cost the library any additional funds in future years. In many ways, this was a win-
win for everyone. We now have a new updated website for the same annual fee that
we have been paying for the older model.

Once we had a chance to work with the new website, we discovered that there are
a lot of changes behind the scenes for the administration of the site. The website
also has some design features that we can’t change as they are built into the frame-
work of the site. We appreciate the patience that people have shown and the sug-
gestions that people have made. Going forward, we would like to know how the
site is working and whether people have suggestions on how to make navigation
easier. If you have a suggestion or have run into a difficulty, we would appreciate
it if you would email them to Aaron (greenfieldnhbos@myfairpoint.net) or
Catherine (greenfieldnhacct@myfairpoint.net) and we’ll do our best to incorporate
your suggestions. Our hope is that in addition to a number of new technology fea-
tures, and a brand new website for the Library, the town website will be more
accessible, and that it will continue to present town government information in a
uniform manner. Let us know what you think.

The Selectboard
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TOWNDIRECTORY

TOWN OFFICES

GREENFIELD SELECTBOARD
Executive Selectboard meetings are
Tues. at 5:30pm every week unless oth-
erwise posted.

Selectboard: Margo Charig Bliss, Chair
Stephen Atherton Jr., Robert Marshall
Aaron Patt, Town Administrator

Email: greenfieldnhbos@myfairpoint.net
Town Offices open: Mon.-Thurs 9:00am
to 5:00pm. Closed to the public on Friday.
Please call if you need an appointment
during closed hours.

Catherine Shaw, Office Manager

Tel: 547-3442 Fax: 547-3004
Email: greenfieldnhacct@myfairpoint.net

BUILDING/HEALTH INSPECTOR
Inspections by Appt/as needed
Inspector - Mike Borden 547-0437
Town Office Hours: Tuesdays 1-4pm
Email: mbordenbi@gmail.com

CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Meets 4th Wed. of the Month at 7:30pm
Vice Chair: Janet Renaud

Email: jromane202@myfairpoint.net

PLANNING BOARD

Meetings: 2nd & 4th Mon. at 6:00pm

At the Town Offices. Normally the 2nd Mon.
meeting is for hearings and the 4th Mon.
meeting is for other business.

Chair: Paul Renaud Tel: 831-9823

Email: greenfieldnhpb@gmail.com

TOWN CLERK (Registrations)
Mon. 6:00pm to 7:30pm

Thurs. 9:00am to 12:00pm

Thurs. 6:00pm to 7:30pm

Ist Sat. from 9:00am to 12:00pm
Town Clerk - Dee Sleeper

Tel: 547-2782

Email: greenfieldnhtc@myfairpoint.net

TAX COLLECTOR

Mon. 1:00pm to 7:30pm

Thursday 6:00pm to 7:30pm

Ist Saturday 9:00am to 12:00pm

Tax Collector - Kathleen Valliere

Tel: 547-2782  Fax: 547-2242

Email: greenfieldnhtaxes@myfairpoint.net

WELFARE DEPARTMENT

Welfare Director: Leah Fiasconaro-Conway
Walk-in Hours: Weds- 5:00pm to 7:00pm
Email: greenfieldnhwelfare@gmail.com
For Appts: 547-3442

Emergency assist: Call Police at 547-2525

OTHER DEPARTMENTS
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

Roads Division Manager:
Neal Beauregard 547-3504
Email: greenfield.nh.dpw@myfairpoint.net

Buildings & Grounds Division Manager:
Rick McQuade 325-7346
Email: DPWbuildings@myfairpoint.net

STEPHENSON MEMORIAL LIBRARY
Tues 2pm to 6pm, Wed 10am to 8pm,
Thurs 2pm to 8pm, Fri 2pm to 6pm,

Sat 10am to 4pm

Tel: 547-2790

Director: Beverly Pietlicki
director@stephensonlibrary.org
youth@stephensonlibrary.org
Circulation/General Questions
circulation@stephensonlibrary.org

Monthly meetings at the library
Library Trustees 1st Wed at 6:30pm
Friends of the Library 3rd Wed 7:00pm

RECYCLING CENTER

Hours: Tuesday 8:00am to 4pm

Thursday 11:00am to 6:00pm

Saturday 8:00am to 4:00pm

Stickers for residents at the Town Office.
Supervisor: Carol Burgess Tel: 547-8617
Email: greenfieldnhrecycling@myfairpoint.net

ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT
Meetings as needed

Chair: John Gryval Please call the Town
Office for information Tel: 547-3442

OTHER COMMITTEES
OR CONTACTS

BUDGET COMMITTEE
Meetings as needed
Chair: Norm Nickerson - 547-3592

CEMETERY TRUSTEES
Chair: Gil Bliss - 547-3606

TOWN MODERATOR
Gil Bliss - 547-3606

TRUSTEES OF THE TRUST FUNDS
Chair: Ken Paulsen - 547-2180

SCHOOL BOARD REP:
Myron Steere
547-3332

TOWN FORESTER

NH Licensed Forester

Karla Allen Tel: 662-5646
Email: karla@garlandlumber.net

EMERGENCIES

DIAL 911

POLICE/FIRE/AMBULANCE
DIAL 911 or 352-1100

FIRE & POLICE

FIRE DEPARTMENT

Chief: David Hall 547-3501 or 2222
Station hrs: Mon. 9-12, Thurs. by appt.
Emergency Dispatch: 352-1100 or 911
Email: chiefdavidhall@greenfieldfire.org

Business Mtg. 1st Mon. of month at 7:00pm

FIRE BURN PERMITS
To obtain a Fire Permit
Please call one of the following:

FIRE WARDENS

Eugene Hennessy, Fire Warden ~ 718-3936
David Hall, Deputy FW2 547-2222
Jeff LaCourse, Deputy FW3 582-3289
Michael Borden, Deputy FW4 547-0437
Chaz Babb, Deputy FWS5 562-0545

POLICE DEPARTMENT

Chief: Brian Giammarino

Office: 547-2535 Dispatch: 547-2525
Email: greenfieldnhpolice@myfairpoint.net

\
The Greenfield Spirit

-

The Greenfield Spirit is published
6 times a year by the Town of Greenfield
Selectboard’s Office at PO Box 256,
Greenfield, NH 03047.

Tel: 603-547-3442 Fax: 603-547-3004
Graphic Designer: Karen Day

Editors: Margo Charig Bliss,
Stephen Atherton, Robert Marshall,
Aaron Patt, and Catherine Shaw

To submit articles to the Spirit:
E-mail text to: greenfieldnhbos@myfair-
point.net, or drop off typed articles to the
Town Offices. Also, please send in pho-
tos, articles, event announcements, news
of the town, poems, drawings, historical
info, etc., with the name of the writer
and/or photographer. Thanks!

All opinions in this publication are those

of the authors and do not necessarily

reflect the views of the Selectboard and

may not necessarily represent any town
official or department.

o /
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FROM THE
RECYCLING CENTER

It took a bit longer but the warm days are finally here.
School will be out soon and the fun times of summer will
start. Many fun projects lead to unwanted items. We accept
many items outside of your kitchen trash so please see us for
direction on where to place them. You can also talk with us
before tackling a project to get an idea of how to prepare
unwanted items and what expense may be involved. It is
also very wise to check with us concerning any type of flu-
ids you wish to dispose of.

Please remember you must provide your own muscle power
to unload heavy items.

NEW PERMANENT HOURS: Tuesday 8am - 4pm,
Thursday 11am to 6pm, Saturday 8am - 4pm.

These hours took effect on April 1, 2017. Please note that
Tuesday's and Thursday's hours are the only changes and
Thursday's hours will now be year around.

Be Aware Of The Open Operational Hours
We have the gates open at off hours for various reasons but
it is not safe for the public to be on the premises.

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE: Collections
have started - information sheets are available. Remember
we cannot accept hazardous waste - your items must be
taken to Keene.

TAKE NOTICE: Final answer - caps off #1 & #2 plastics.
We have realized a considerable increase in the weight of
the plastic bales by having the caps off. This is due to the
reduction of trapped air. A barrel sits between the plastics
windows for the collection of the caps. Please continue to
rinse all containers you recycle as we physically handle
each one for sorting and processing. Please rinse, the
unrinsed containers with liquids such as bleach or moldy
residue in the bottles is not only a health hazard but also
attracts insects and rodents.

Take time and "Look Up" at the samples on the building
by each plastic window.
We greatly appreciate your efforts and cooperation with
this and apologize for any inconvenience.

REMINDERS:

* All trash must be in bags and tied closed. Thank you for
your constant cooperation on this issue.

* ALL METALS and BRUSH MUST BE CHECKED as
well as Mini Mall and Library items.

* NO YARD OR GARDEN WASTE ACCEPTED. Call
Matthewson - 525-3549

* Plastics - # I's are BOTTLES ONLY. Please look up for
some samples on the wall for the plastics.

* Aluminum-cans - NO aerosol cans - these go in steel cans.

* Large Steel cans - Please take off the bottom of 46 oz or
larger steel cans, and crush the can in half. This helps
tremendously to increase the storage capacity.

* CORRUGATED CARDBOARD - If it has ridges it is
corrugated -TEAR to check. Must be dry and clean. NO
greasy pizza box bottoms or inserts - greasy bottoms are
trash, recycle the clean box top. Please take out all packing
materials in the corrugated cardboard boxes before recy-
cling.

» Used Motor Oil and Vegetable/Nut oils - are collected all
year long. The motor oil is used to heat the building and the
veggie/nut oils are collected by a specialty company who
converts it into a useable heating oil. ***Requirements are
posted on the wall at the collection area by the entrance
door. Thank you for your contributions.

» Lawn mowers/Bicycles - these items need to be checked
and the history on usable lawn equipment is appreciated.

* Demo/Construction debris/ Bulky Waste and all
Electronics - Must see attendant. ALL have FEES applied.

The GRC's handout provides more details for
recyclable items.

REMEMBER GREENFIELD HAS MANDATORY RECYCLING.

We are never too far away or too busy for you to ask ques-
tions. We take pleasure in making your time at the center a
friendly and productive experience.

Carol Burgess and the Recycling Center Staff

Contoocook Valley Transportation Company

A

Antrim * Bennington * Dublin ¢ Francestown
Greenfield » Greenville * Hancock ¢ Jaffrey
New Ipswich ¢ Peterborough * Rindge
= Sharon * Temple

CVTC provides “no-fee” transportation to non-emergency medical
and support services through our Volunteer Driver Program for res-
idents of the above towns who are unable to obtain reliable trans-
portation due to age, disability or other
limiting circumstances:

To learn more: Call, toll-free: 1-877-428-2882, extension 5

Email: info@cvtc-nh.org Visit: www.cvtc-nh.org
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GREENFIELD RECREATION

Call 547-3442 for more information or the contacts below.

JE CELEBRAT
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MUSIC ON THE COMMON

June 27th ‘ el
The Blacklite Band v 1987 - 2017 W
Rock & Roll
Reverend Dan Osgood's
s y July 4th
; The Nelson Town Band
Y A Patriotic Music
Va
‘ July 11th %
Bow Junction Goﬁ\
Bluegrass
July 18th
TBA ‘.
July 25th (L . 4
Club Soda Band “" Oak Park Greenfield NH
Rock & Roll Saturday August 19, 2017
11 am to4 pm
. AuguS.t %St Will supply hamburgers, hot dogs, beverages,ppapermductsrorall
Granite Stat'e pleeland Band Bring your favorite summer dessert or salad to share
Divieland R
< Jj?{g August 8th e
¢ J"(sje Duddy Monadnock Music Festival
ount,
" Returns to Greenfield
August 15th . .
Brickyard Blues Sunday, July 23rd, there will be a free chamber music
Blues concert at 3:00 p.m. in the sanctuary (upstairs) at the
Meeting House on the Common.

Each summer, Monadnock Music presents its
renowned Village Concerts, bringing distinguished

All concerts will be on Tuesday evenings at 6:30 pm.
artists to historic meeting houses throughout the region

Bring a blanket or a chair to sit on.

FREE AND OPEN TO THE PUBLIC . ;
free of charge, making some of the greatest classical
COME ON DOWN, BRING THE KIDS, music accessible to all.
AND ENJOY For Greenfield, Monadnock Music will be presenting
MUSIC ON THE COMMON! a special concert for Children and Families! Further
info about the entire festival is posted on their website:

http://monadnockmusic.org/index.html

Voluntary donations to support the Monadnock Music
Village Concerts will be accepted at the performance.
No tickets or reservations required.

Looking forward to seeing you then!

Please note that the concert space is not
handicapped-accessible.




The Greenfield Spirit, Jun/Jul 2017  Page 5

THE GREENFIELD WOMAN'S CLUB
SERVING THE TOWN AND SCHOOL CHILDREN
FOR 95 YEARS

Harvest Fair Workbee
L to R: Murly Miner, Patty Ingelstrom, Margaret McCormack,
Anne Cook, & Pat Russell

Harvest Fair Baked Goods Table
Mary Sleeper & Pat Russell

another.

Outside at the Harvest Fai

On Saturday, June 17th at 2:00 PM the Greenfield Woman's
Club will hold its last meeting.

In 1921 a group of mothers were concerned about the conditions

at the school and got together to try to do something about it.

Their objective was the social, educational, and moral uplift of the

B town. It started as The Mother's Club but with so many women

wanting to join it soon became the Greenfield Woman's Club.

Some of the first projects the Club took on had to do with the

== school: sanitary indoor toilets, a water tank and faucet, money to

help pay a janitor, and replace the woodburning stove with a fur-
nace.

Through the years the Club has continued to support the school
and the town. We were the first Friends of the Library - painting
its interior, making drapes for the windows, books, storm win-
dows. We also gave a $10,000 donation to help start the fund
drive for the library addition. The Meeting House was and is the
beneficiary of the Club as well. We have
paid for the painting of the main room, the
restoration of the lobby, the stage curtain
plus other work that needed to be done.

Camperships to school children, special
programs to enhance their education, a
book scholarship to a graduating senior
have kept the Club connected to the chil-
dren and their education.

Our main fundraiser has been the Annual
Harvest Fair, which was held on the first
Saturday in October. It was always a lot of
fun and brought the town together before
winter set in. We held it at the Meeting
House and our beautiful sugar maples did
not let us down lending their splendor to
our fair. There were also many other

Annual Meeting - fundraisers - House Tours, Special Teas,
Barbara C. Harris Center Greenfield Woman's Club cookbooks, but
L to R Back row: Mary Sleeper, Irene ~ the Harvest Fair was the only annual
Koch, Annie Cook, Sarah Winchester, fundraiser.
Estalynn Westcott, Estelle Merzi,

Dorothy Drake, & Mildred Russell Because of our dwindling and aging mem-
Front: Carele Mayer, Murly Miner bership we are no longer able to do any
& Liz Robertson fundraising. For that reason the Greenfield

Woman's Club will be dissolved after the

June 17th celebration of our club.

g We would hope past and present members of the Woman's Club as well as towns-
people and children will come to see our history and enjoy community with one

The celebration is an Open House from 2:00 - 4:00 P.M. on

Saturday, June 17th at the Meeting House.
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STEPHENSON MEMORIAL LIBRARY
Beverly Pietlicki, Director

Library Contact: 547-2790, director @stephensonlibrary.org

T 2-6, W 10-8, Th 2-8, F 2-6, Sat 10-4, Closed Sunday-Monday
The Stephenson Memorial Library is a not-for-profit public library.

The featured Art Exhibit for the months of June and July are
the paintings from the Greenfield Watercolor Collaborative.
These are the folks that come to the library from October to
May and paint together in our reading room and they have
produced some very fine artwork - please stop by to check
out the beautiful framed pieces hanging in the library.

Famous Illustrator to visit Greenfield Elementary
School as part of Clif grant

June 9th from 8:45-9:45 am Author
and Illustrator, John Steven Gurney to
visit Greenfield Elementary School!
John is a Vermont resident who has
been illustrating books for children
for a long time. He is the illustrator of
over 100 A to Z Mystery and The
¢ Adventures of the Bailey School Kids
# books as well as the author/illustrator
of Dinosaur Train ($15.00) and The
Fuzzy Baseball ($10.00) John will be

@ | doing a drawing workshop after his
presentatlon and hlS book will be available for purchase and
signing- (cash or checks only.) This event is open to parents
and children of all ages in Greenfield and is funded by a
Children's Literacy Foundation (CLIF) grant. Groups of
books provided by the foundation will be given to each of
the students at the school to begin their Summer Reading
Journey!

? . O ETEVHH GURNEY

'ﬁﬁ’

Please join us for these regularly scheduled events!

Children's Monthly Book Discussions Update

A huge thank you for the leaders of our two children's book
clubs, Ms. Eileen Eber and Ms. Jami Bascom! These fun
book clubs were attended by a group of anxious and ready
readers who discussed the books they read and did activities
to enhance their experiences. Children traded turns sitting in
the library's author chair to highlight their responses to the
reading choices. These monthly children's book clubs for
Pre K - Grade 7 will resume in September. Look for a new
list of books in August!

The last "Armchair Travel" National Parks
series with Steve Farrar will be Wednesday,
June 14th at 7 pm in the Wensberg Room
featuring Parks of the Pacific Northwest.
This wonderful program has created a group
of followers and now a National Park edu-
cated group who will be sad to see this program conclude.
Thank you, Steve, for a wonderful series of adventures
through our National Parks that we won't forget.

"Meet and Greet" with local State Representative, Jon
Manley, the second Thursday of the month (June 8th and
July 13th at 6:30 pm) to learn what's been happening on the
New Hampshire legislative hill. Rep. Manley is helpful in
answering your questions and serves on the Fish, Game and
Marine Resources Committee.

| NEW! Photo Safari series
with local professional
B photographer, Howard
(8 Arndt, a passionate pho-
& tographer, Howard is a
retired basketball player,
engineer and aerospace
He and his wife are world travelers and have

executive.
captured some fascinating photos of diverse and rare

wildlife in action. From Howard's website: "Artist state-
ment: Howard's goal with photography is to artfully capture
wildlife in a way that the viewer feels the essence of the ani-
mal. Hopefully, helping the viewer to experience the beau-
ty in nature and convey the responsibility that we all have
to conserve our natural resources. Join us for a monthly
program to follow up with an "Armchair Travel" adventure
of a new kind. The first of this series will be "The Bald
Eagle our National Bird" to be presented on July 12th at 7
pm in the Wensberg room.

Our already very busy staff does an Outreach to the
Commons every Wednesday from 3:00-4:00 pm bringing
avid and hungry readers books and movies to keep them
entertained through the week. Also a big "Thank you!" to
the many volunteers from the Commons who help out at the
library on Saturday afternoons!

ADULT BOOK CLUBS

On the Edge Book Club meets the third Wednesdays from
12:00 noon to 1:30 pm. Members bring pot luck lunch
entrees that often coincide with an ethnic or thematic com-
ponent of the book choice for that month.

* June 21st - "Geek Love" by Katherine Dunn

* August 19th- "The Dovekeepers" by Alice Hoffman

Night Readers Book Club

Facilitated by Jean Rainier meets the last Wednesday of the
month from 7:00 to 8 Pm Come for a lively discussion
about a contemporary mix of fiction and non- fiction selec-
tions!

* June 28th- "Desert Queen" by Janet Wallach

* July 26th - "When Books Went to War" by Molly Manning

Library continued on page 9
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Recurring events for adults:

* Adult Coloring - Every Friday 3 - 5 pm

* Click Clack Kanitters - Every Thursday 3:30 - 5 pm

* Friends of Library - Third Thursdays of the month

* Writers' Group - Every Tuesday 3 - 6 pm in the
Wensberg Room

The library would like to thank the Crotched Mountain
Ridge Runner's snowmobile club (Raymond, Jimmy,
Sherry, Tammy, Kay, Sara, Ben, Danny and Scott) for their
generous donation of a new American Flag and beautiful
shiny new stand to the library's Wensberg room.

"Build a Better World"
Summer Reading Program

To participate, stop by the library and register.
Play BINGO, keep a reading log or attend one or more of
our weekly programs. . .
Complete a BINGO card and earn raffle tickets for ulti-
mate prizes to be given away at the
Summer Reading Finale on August 4th @ 4:00 pm at the
Town Meeting House.

Find the weekly program themes on the back cover.

Welcome the Hampstead Stage Company!
Many events are planned for the Summer Reading Program.
The theme of "Building a Better World" covers many areas
of interest. What is going on in the world around us? There
are many new ideas people have to create better living situ-
ations for everyone, including the plants and animals who
co-habitat this planet with us. Over the summer the library
will be providing reading incentives for everyone who par-
ticipates and there will be opportunities to participate on
many different levels. Come to a regularly scheduled pro-
gram or to one of the special programs offered to enhance
your literacy and cultural aspirations this summer. Keep a
reading log and build a new Lego creation. Complete a

bingo sheet and earn raffle
tickets for prizes. Join us at
the finale on August 4th at
4.00 pm at the Town
Meeting House for a pro-
duction of "Beauty and the
Beast" by the Hampstead
Stage company. The pro-
gram is sponsored by a
KBA grant provided by the
Jack and Dorothy Byme
Foundation, CHILIS, Cog-
swell Benevolent Trust,
and is supported in part by
a grant from the NH State
Council on the Arts & the
National Endowment for the Arts as well as administered by
the NH state Library and provided by the Institute of
Museum and Library Services.

The Hampstead Stage Company Proudly Presents:

classic by Gabrielle-Suzanne Barbot de Villeneuve

Wednesdays 11:00 am -Preschool through Kindergarten
- Story hour with Ms. Eileen
Each week will feature an exciting adventure starting with
the Library's Community garden plot, learning about the
new library construction project, making a "Trash City" and
learning how to sort our trash into treasure, what is water?
Where do we get our water from, why is water important for
all of us? How can we help our community to make it a bet-
ter place for everyone?

e
projects using snap circuits and K'nex - Wind, "
solar hydro, you name -we'll be building it!

Special Guest, Carol Burgess will talk about the Town
Recycling Center on Thursday, July 13th at 4:00 pm.

CHILDREN 8
MUSEUM

*MNEW HAMPSHIRE

P e Maker Program
- a Thursdays from 4:30-6:00 pm
¥ . First grade and up - Maker
program continues . . . with a
new twist! Build up to nine
different renewable energy

EXPLORE NATURE'S BEST
ENGINEERS! Join the Children's
Museum of New Hampshire as,
Caitlynne Soule, child educator,
will present a special program about
nature's special builders and engineers along the rivers of
New Hampshire. From the beaver to the osprey details will
be explored. This will be held on July 28th at 3:00 pm.
Interactive activity included.

Make "Bedtime Math" part of your summer §&
routine, pick up weekly "assignments at the
library" Earn more raffle tickets!!

Library continued on page 10
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GREENFIELD FIRI

In the last two months, the Greenfield Fire Depart
two live fire exercises. In April, GFD helped burn
GFD burned the Oak Park baseball equipment she
December. Live fire training is the best possible tr
doesn't happen very often. In both drills, the build
ing firefighters several opportunities each to pract
taken at the two events by photographers Marissa

All those who participated at Lyndeborough: 1 to 1
LaCourse, Lieut. Chilelli, Pete Censabella, Caleb
Borden, Kyle O’Dowd.

Feeding The Hose In Search And Rescue: P
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{FIGHTERS TRAIN

ment has been fortunate enough to participate in
a sizeable farmhouse in Lyndeborough. In May,
d which had been heavily damaged by arson last
aining any firefighter can get; but unfortunately
ings were lit and extinguished repeatedly afford-
ice their skills. The surrounding pictures were
Black, Denis Filipetti and Ken Paulson.

- front - Capt. Babb, Lieut. Simmons, Deputy
Black, Back: Garrett Prince, Chief Hall, Captain

1lling The Manikin Out
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Library continued from page 7

Science and More. Join us on Tuesday evenings, July 11,
18 & 25th at 6:30 pm for a series of Science-oriented pre-
sentations by Jon Manley to include topics such as What's
New with Climate Change- Is it really real? How do we
know? What's your Personal Ecological Footprint? How
can you make it smaller? How do you contact your local
representatives to let them know what your ideas are? These
presentations will be geared to families of children who are
of school age.

"Author's Chair Spotlight" activity - Thursdays 3:30-
4:30 pm. Ms. Beverly will be conducting mini writer's
workshops where children will develop and create a story
over the summer and have a chance to read them to the
community in the Author's Chair in August. Story devices
such as story dice, magnetic story boards, grab bags and
more will be created to develop stories.

Feel free to call the library at 547-2790 or email Beverly
Pietlicki, Director at director@stephensonlibrary.org with
any questions about services or upcoming programs.

Your input is critical to the services the library provides to
the community.

Beverly Pietlicki

Thkknx

GREENFIELD
HISTORICAL SOCIETY

GREENFIELD IMPROVEMENT GROUPS
By Lenny Cornwell

In 1950, Walter Gilbert and others formed a non-profit
group called the Greenfield Improvement Association. This
ran for about twenty years. A lot of town projects were
undertaken and completed by this group.

Unknown to many, in the fall of 1897, a notice was posted
for a Greenfield Improvement Club. In January of 1898,
they started meeting on Monday evenings. The town histo-
ry makes reference to the Greenfield Improvement
Association from 1886-1899. No reference was found in
"The Peterborough Transcript" news for this GIA body.
Once the paper did mention the Greenfield Improvement
Society. The GIC members were young adult men of the
town.

The GIC held events to raise funds. Concerts, dances, and
ice cream/ cake socials were some of the fundraisers. One
of the group's projects was the addition of a concrete side-
walk from the intersection up to the Meeting House. A side-
walk was already in place from up on Main Street to the
depot on Depot Street. A lot of this was done by the town
in 1892. So far, it is not known how long the GIC contin-
ued. Possibly, the organization extended into the early
1900s.

One of the endeavors of the GIA in 1953 was digging out
the concrete sidewalk on Main Street/ Forest Road. Using
a loader plus hand tools, the walkway was uncovered. That
year, work was done on the school (now the Town Offices)
playground. Culverts were installed and sand was put out,
providing a larger and dryer play area. Work on the town
common was also completed that year.

Donuts and coffee were served to the help in the morning.
At noon, a sit-down lunch was served in the Meeting
House. These work days were called Community Days and
drew anywhere from 100-150 townspeople most years.
Many of the projects complete by the GIA were entered in
the State Roadside Beautification Contest. The GIA gar-
nered two first prizes, one second, three third prizes, a com-
mendation and a plaque.

For several years, work was done for a town beach at Otter
Lake. Monies from the GIA and the town's veterans were
used to initiate the project. A rock with a bronze plaque
honoring the veterans was set on a grassy area back a bit
from the beach. Fireplaces, tables, bath houses, a beach and
a parking lot were constructed. A lifeguard was hired and a
small building for living quarters was built. In 1959, the
area was sold to the state for the State Park. The GIA and
the veterans were reimbursed for all of their expenses at the
beach after the sale to the state was finalized.

Work projects were also undertaken around the library; the
front walkway, a splash apron around the library and the
removal of shrubs was done. Painting the old fire station as
well as the cemetery fence were completed. Work on the
kitchen in the basement of the Meeting House was another
effort as well. Several smaller projects also took place dur-
ing these Community Days. In 1970, the papers of the GIA
were turned over to the Selectman along with the small
remaining funds still existing.

As of the writing of this article, there is once again talk of
reviving the GIA or a similar group to raise funds toward
the repairs to the Meeting House.

Sources: The Peterborough Transcript as well as the town's
history.

*NB: At the April 19th, 2017, General Membership
Meeting, it was voted to change the dues structure to: sin-
gle membership - $30, couple/family membership - $40,
and a business membership of $65. To join the GHS or to
renew your membership, please contact Dale at 547-3377.

QUITE THE GIFT: During the program following the
business meeting in April, Ken Paulsen presented the GHS
with a book compiling the extensive work that he and Bob
Marshall have completed on the cellar holes in town. The
two spent considerable time and effort building upon the
previous documentation of the cellar holes by Larry
Winchester initially, and later, Ben and Adele Hale. The

cellar hole inventory was done in conjunction with the
exploration of the history of the town's roads by Bob and

Historical Society continued next page
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Ken. The cellar hole volume is a valuable resource/ addi-
tion to the Museum. Thank you, Bob and Ken!

A HUGE THANK-YOU is tended to Jane Winslow for her
MANY years of service and many hats worn while on the
Board of Directors. Jane has done it all, and brought the
Society to " a next level" at the juncture when the Society
realized its own museum.

ONCE OVER LIGHTLY

The GHS Board of Directors generally meets every month
except December, at the Museum on the second Thursday at
6:30 PM.

The Museum is open on the last Saturday, January through
November, from 10 AM until noon. To arrange a visit at
another time, please call Lenny at 547-2198.

CONTACT INFORMATION:

E-mail: ghsociety@myfairpoint.net . Facebook: www.face-
book.com/GreenfieldHS

Philanthropy in a small way adds up: If you shop on
Amazon, please consider simultaneously contributing to the
GHS by indicating it as a recipient in the Amazon Smiles
program.

The Museum also has some gift items for sale.

STEPPING UP AS A DONOR: The GHS is fortunate to
have generous individuals and local businesses (such as
Jarvis Adams Heating and Plumbing, LLC) offsetting the
expense of its Internet connection. Please let Dale (547 -
3377) know if you'd like to help with this. This is an easy
tax deduction, too.

GENEALOGY RESOURCE: The GHS has donated the
computer program, Heritage Quest, to the library. With
your Stephenson Memorial Library card in hand, you can
research your family- from home.

sk s skeosk sk skoskoskok

ONE PERSON, ONE HOUR,
ONCE A WEEK CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE
IN A CHILD'S LIFE!

For many of our youngest community members, reading is a
struggle and the result may be that critical milestones are
missed. This can mean long term consequences for the child
and the larger community. If you have an hour each week to
give, you can help a child develop a love of reading.

The Monadnock RSVP Volunteer Center invites men and
women, age 55+, to consider becoming an America Reads
volunteer to help children that are struggling with reading.
Under the supervision of a teacher, volunteers will engage
children in Pre-K through 3rd grade in literacy activities and
one-on-one reading time.

RSVP is actively recruiting volunteers for two new locations -
the Monadnock Community Early Learning Center,

Peterborough and the Ashuelot Head Start, Hinsdale, as well
as one current site - Francestown Elementary. We also con-
tinue to expand our volunteer placements in schools and early
learning programs across the Monadnock region where we are
currently serving. The commitment is for one hour, once a
week, throughout the school year.

For more information contact Allison Riley, America Reads
Program Coordinator, at ariley@mfs.org or 603-283-1686.
Monadnock RSVP is a program of Monadnock Family
Services, a Monadnock United Way Agency.

SPIRIT
DEADLINES

July 1st for the Aug/Sep Issue
September 1st for the Oct/Nov Issue
November 1st for the Dec/Jan Issue

January Ist for Feb/Mar

March 1st for the Apr/May Issue

May Ist for the Jun/Jul Issue

The GREENFIELD
FOOD PANTRY

The GREENFIELD
CLOTHES CLOSET

12 Depot Drive + Off SlipRoad - Behind Harvester Market
HOURS: Food Pantry: Saturdays, 9 12

Clothes Closet: Fridays & Saturdays, 10— 12

These are services of the Greenfield Community Church. Food is available
to anyone in need. Great clothes at great prices. (You can donate food at
the post office or at Depot Drive, good clean dothes at Depot Drive. We
haveadrop box.) @ To our friends who contribute $$ to the Food Pantry:
THANKYOU! You are helping your neighbors more than you may realize!

Serving the Community since 1791

GREENFIELD
COVENANT
CHURCH

547-3626 - greenfieldchurch.org

Worship Sundays @ 10am
Carter Hall, Crotched Mt.
Rehab Center, Greenfield
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SUNSET BEACH

Lifeguards will be on duty
June 19 - 23rd from 2 - 6 pm

As of June 24th, lifeguards will be
on duty 9 am to 6 pm

for the rest of the summer.
H IS I IS I s e
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SWIMMING LESSONS
AT THE BEACH

2017 "LEARN-TO-SWIM" American Red Cross
Youth Swim Lessons

WHO:  Youth, ages 4 and up

WHERE: Sunset Lake Beach. Lessons are free.

WHEN: Two sessions, each two weeks long, 10 lessons a
piece. (some flexibility with dates, check with the head life-

guard)

TIMES: 10:00 a.m.- 12:00 p.m. (adjustments may be made at
the discretion of the lifeguard)

First Session: July 3rd - July 14th
Second Session: July 24th - August 4th

American Red Cross (ARC) Swimming Lessons are offered
by age and ability level. American Red Cross certified
Water Safety Instructors (WSI) teach lessons. Each swim-
ming lesson session consists of 10 classes, including safety
program, rules, and ability assessment day. The WSI
reserves the right to transfer students to the proper class
level, which will be determined once your child is observed
in the water. Our goal is to make every effort to conduct
lessons at the lake. Lessons will be cancelled if it is raining
heavily or any thunder and/or lightening present. This is at
the discretion of the guard staff. An adult MUST accompa-
ny children during lessons for safety reasons. Please have
your child(ren) on time so lessons can run smoothly.
Children will need a towel and sunscreen for lessons.See
next page for swimming levels.

REGISTRATION: For questions and registration, contact
the Head Lifeguard, Karissa Vincent, at:

karissavincent@earthlink.net

SUNSET LAKE BEACH RULES

The beach is for Greenfield Taxpayers, Residents and their
guests and non-residents who have paid $75.00 for a sea-
sonal beach pass ONLY.

2. A Greenfield facilities permit sticker is required on your
vehicle. Non-residents may obtain temporary permit for
$75.00.

3. The beach is under the supervision of the certified lifeguard
from 12:00 Noon - 5:00 p.m. Monday thru Friday, June
21st through August 30th. The beach is open to the resi
dents between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 10:00 p.m.
Presence outside of these hours is considered trespassing.
The lifeguard will NOT assume responsibility for unattend
ed or unsupervised children at anytime.

5. Supervised swimming permitted in designated area inside
the roped area.

6. Alcoholic beverages are prohibited.

7. Listen to the lifeguards at all times.

8. Flotation devices are NOT allowed while lifeguards are on
duty.

9. Pick up your trash and take it home with you. This is a
carry in/carry out facility.

10. NO dogs, horses, or other animals are allowed on the beach.

11. Fishing allowed on the outside of roped beach area ONLY!

12. “No lifeguard on duty” sign will be posted when no life
guard present. Swim at your own risk.

13. Beach closes at 10 p.m.

14. Do not feed the ducks or other wildlife present near beach
area.

15. Parents must watch children near parking lot area. It's the
lifeguard's job to watch the water.

16. No Horseplay

17. Lifeguards have the discretion to ask parties to leave the
beach premises.

18. Sunset Lake Beach is a NO SMOKING AREA.

—

FLOATING RAFT RULES

1. No rough play.

2. No tipping of the floating raft.

3. No other flotation devices will be allowed on the floating
raft while lifeguards are on duty.

4. Lifeguards have the discretion of deciding if a person
swims well enough to go in deep water out to the rafts.

5. No swimming under raft.

COMPLAINTS AND COMMENTS should be directed to
either the Head Lifeguard OR Aaron Patt at the Town Office
at 547-3442

EMERGENCIES AND VANDALISM should be reported
to the Greenfield Police Department immediately by dialing
911.
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LEVEL PURPOSE COURSE CONTENT INCLUDES

Aquaduck
Water Familiarization

* Develops swimming readiness by
teaching children how to have fun in
the water

* Follows Red Cross Infant &
Preschool Aquatic Program

* Floating and gliding

* Basic movements and kicks

* Safety

* Floating on back and underwater exploration

Level 1
Water Exploration

* QOrientation to aquatic environment
* Create a sound foundation for
aquatic and safety skills

* Supported floating and kicking on front and back

* Alternating arm action

* Water safety rules

* How to get help in an emergency

* Reaching assists without equipment
* Fundamentals of using a life jacket

Stroke Introduction

competency
* Practice safety and rescue skills

Level 2 * Expand on fundamental aquatic * Floating and kicking on front and back
Primary Skills locomotion and safety skills * Rhythmic breathing
* Combined stroke on front and back
* Turning over front to back, back to front
* Reaching and extension assists.
Level 3 * Increase swimming skill * Fundamentals of elementary backstroke

* Jumping into deep water with life jacket
* Diving from floating raft

* Treading water

* Self-rescue skills

* Rescue breathing

Level 4
Stroke Development

* Develop confidence and
competency in strokes and safety
skills beyond preceding levels

* Introduction of breast stroke and
side stroke

* Deep-water bobbing

* Dive from side of floating raft from stride and
standing position

* Breast stroke and side stroke

Level 5
Stroke Refinement

* Continue refinement of front
crawl, back crawl, crawl, elementary
back stroke, breast stroke, and side
stroke

* Introduce butterfly, surface dives

* Alternate breathing

* Swimming underwater

* Butterfly

* Open turns of front and back
* Diving safety

Level 6
Skill Proficiency

* Develop maximum efficiency and
endurance for strokes
* Introduce surface dives

* Alternative kicks for treading water
* Throwing rescues

* Turning spinal injury victim face up
* Approach stroke

*Local charities include:
Friends of Stephenson Memorial Library

amazon

You shop. Amazon gives. Greenfield Parent Teacher Organization

Greenfield Firefighters Association Inc
it organizations? Simply log into Amazon Smile before Greenfield NH Historical Society

shopping and a percentage of your purchase will be donat- *Works with or without Amazon Prime
ed to your nonprofit of choice. Make sure to select your

Did you know how easy it is to support your local nonprof-

favorite organization before placing your order!

*Shop at smile.amazon.com
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Greenfield Tradespeople: 1o include your FREE Business listing, call 547-3442

APPLIANCE REPAIRS

Lachance Appliance Service
Servicing ALL Major Household Appliances
547-2229

AUTOMOTIVE NEEDS

Alan Easton
MARS & CarsLookLikeNew.com
Mobile Appearance Reconditioning Service
We Come To You - 831-0246

Chuck’s Auto Repair of Antrim
Rte 202 - 464-5045

Doherty's Detailing
Complete Auto Detailing
In & Out
Bill Doherty 801-0564

Fox Towing & Transport Services
Vehicles, Equipment, Materials
& Removal of recyclable vehicles
Matt Fox 620-5099

Greenfield Auto Service
General Car Repair, Front end Alignment,
Foreign or Domestic
Tom Wozniak - 547-6308

Kemp’s Used Auto Parts & Trucking
Russell Station Road
547-2768

LS & NM Repair Services
Auto repair, welding, small engines,
tractors, and trailers.
547-3766

Shepard’s Automotive
& Towing LLC
81 Russell Station Road - 547-3821

S.M Atherton Autocare
Diagnostics, Welding, A/C, Mechanical Repairs,
Exhaust, Rust, Drivetrains, State Inspections.
217 Forest Road Unit E - 547-6800 or 831-8360

BED & BREAKFASTS

The Greenfield B & B Inn
John Jordan and Ken Tetreault
Forest Road - 547-6327

BEAUTY SERVICES

Rejuvenate with Massage Therapy
Lydia Kennedy, LMT, RN
547-3486

BUTCHER

Eric the Butcher
Quality cutting deer, sheep, moose, etc.
On or Off Site - Rabbits available
Leonardi’s - Forest Road - 547-3369

CHILDCARE

Wonderworks Learning Center
Preschool & Pre-K Program
Childcare 6 wks-12 yrs
547-3311 ext. 1370

CLOTHES

Greenfield CC Church Clothes Closet
Open Sat.10-1pm Donated clothing at low
prices. website: greenfieldchurch.org. 12 Depot
Drive. Call the Church Office 547-3626

CONSTRUCTION SERVICES

AJ Russell Construction, LL.C.
Decks, Roofs, Framing, Remodeling
688 Forest Road
801-3894 or 547-3020

A-Quality Services-Stonemasons
Fireplaces, Stonewalls, Waterfalls,
Ponds & Cultured Stone
620-5660

Brad Thomson Flooring
Wood Floors Installed
Sanded & Finished - 547-2117

Bruce Dennis
Fine Interior Painter and Scribe
Artistic attention to detail. Surface specialist,
tonal & glaze effects. 547-2564

D&D Plastering
Ceilings, Additions, Houses
Quality work since 1979
Many local references - Call Bill 547-2163

E.T. Carpentry LLC
"Quality Work at Fair Prices"
Remodeling and New Construction
Snow Plowing and Fully Insured - 365-5063

Fran McMahon
Excavating - Building Wrecking
Land Clearing + Chipping
547-6425 or 620-1302

JC Foundations
House and addition foundation walls,
retaining walls, etc.. Free estimate
Jeff Creighton 603-547-3712

Jon Gagnon
Home Repair & Improvements
Interior & Exterior
Call: 801-7265

Goodwin Carpentry, Richard Goodwin
Free Estimates; Fully Insured;
Restoration; Log Homes...
603-547-8861

Granite Town - Harvey Cable
New construction & replacement windows

& doors. Storm windows & doors. Installation.

Zephyr Lake Road, Greenfield 769-1646

Patriot Painting
Interior & Exterior; Wallpaper
30 Yrs Experience
Richard Gilbride 562-6016

Sullivan Bros. Paving
Residential/Commercial Paving
Gravel/Loam Delivery, Light Excavation
Matt Fox 547-2101

Touchette's Remodeling
Specializing in small jobs & home repairs
Serving N.H. for over 30 years
No job too small Call Ray @ 547-2589

Earthtone Materials
A Merzi Trucking Company
Delivering Screened Loam, Gravel, Stone & Sand
365-0679 or 547-2302

Warren A. Aldrich Installations, LLC
Drapes, etc. installed, Wallpaper & Painting.
Other creative home projects.
562-7731 and 547-2085

Interior Painting by Wendy
Residential - New Construction - Exterior Jobs
Over 20 yrs Experience - Great Eye for Color

Wendy Ierlan - Owner 603-315-4234

ELECTRICAL, PLUMBING, HEATING,
COOLING SERVICES

North Pack Electrical Services, LLC
Kyle Fontaine, Master Electrician
603-547-6683
northpackelectric@gmail.com

Jarvis Adams Plumbing & Heating LLC
Service Calls-New Homes-Renovations-Pumps
Water Systems/tests-Bio Clean for Septic Care

547-2706

Sanford Temperature Control, Inc.
Heating , Cooling & Indoor Air Quality Products
Sales, Service & Installation
547-2717 or 800-439-2716

FARM & GARDEN

Belmore Farm
Route 136 Near Oak Park
Fresh Produce in Season

Greenfield Gardens
Rainier’s Sugar House
Seasonal Produce, Eggs, Starter Plants
& Maple Syrup George Rainier 547-2108

HorseTenders
Experienced Farm Hands, Farriers,
Trainers, Tenders. Kokal Farm
www.HorseTenders.com - 547-5293

Kilkenny Horse Center
Lessons, boarding, camps
Kathleen Kelly
547-7821

North Pack Maple Syrup
seasonal maple syrup available
visit the sugar house in season
210 Cornwell Rd. ¢ 547-3557 « Bob Caron

Rosewood Equine - Lora & Evan Hedrich

Lessons, Boarding and Training - Forest Rd

603-930-3716 - Icrosewoodfarm@gmail.com
www.RosewoodEquine.com

Stonegate Farm and Flowers
Perennials, Exotic Conifers, Garden Coaching.
Piglets, lambs, chicken for sale. 547-3395
flowerfarm2@gmail.com

FURNITURE REPAIR

David Bridgewater
Antique Restorer - Furniture Repairs
547 7556

GIFTS, COLLECTABLES, ANTIQUES,
KNITTING

Ben Hale
CD'S and Vinyl Bought and Sold
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Greenfield Tradespeople: 1o include your FREE Business listing, call 547-3442

547-3403 or bennybunny43@yahoo.com

Brenda Gollihue
Close to My Heart
papercrafting, scrapbooking, stamping
brendag.closetomyheart.com/603-860-8944

Nightingale Fibers, LLC
Knitting and Spinning supplies, including
hand-dyed yarns and roving.
547-6645 www.nightingalefibers.com

Personalizelt!
Personalized items for your home or business,
including photo cakes, tshirts, mugs, etc.
231-9247 or rhonda@personalizeitforyou.com

Spring Pond Farm Alpacas
Alpaca yarns, socks & other
products for sale.

81 Muzzey Hill Road 547-2964

Ten Talents
Natural Colored Sheep: Livestock
Yarn, Roving, Lambskins, Meat
Conrad & Ellen Dumas 547-2621

GROCERIES

Coffee Roaster
Mason Parker - Parker House Coffee
Fresh roasted coffee, custom blends available
767-6000 www.parkerhousecoffee.com

Harvester Market
Groceries, subs - 547-3414

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE

Petr Lord, Justice of the Peace
Personal & Distinctive Weddings
petrlord@ittledoofarm.com
547-2526

Debra Davidson, Justice of the Peace
Weddings, Personal
debdavidson524@hotmail.com
547-5588

LANDSCAPE SERVICES

Gagnon Landscapes, LLC
Professional Landscape Services
Snowplowing & Sanding
562-0485

Greenfields Landscape & Irrigation, LLC
Snow plowing for both commercial & residential
propertiesas well as sanding and roof shoveling.

547-3304

The Poison Ivy Removal Company
Chemical Free - We Remove Plants & Roots
Get Your Yard Back! Effective and Meticulous
Call Helaine Hughes - 547-6644

LOGGING, LAND CLEARING, TREE
REMOVAL
L.J. Cadorette and Family
Logging, Cordwood

"Logging the Old Fashioned Way"
547-3468

LuMBER & MULCH

New England Forest Products, Inc.
Native Lumber Products-Custom Flooring
603-547-3207
www.neforestproducts.com

Music (BANDS, DJ’s, INSTRUCTORS)

Fred Simmons
Music for weddings, fairs, events
547-3730

Jarvis Adams
The Boogie Men Band
Music for all events.
547-2706

Garrett Cameron
Music Lessons
Drums, guitar, Sax and more
567-204-7669

MORTGAGE LOANS

Patrick Foy/Loan Officer
Cousins Home Lending, Inc.
Prompt, courteous service tailored to your
specific mortgage goals. 547-5576

PETSITTING

All God's Creatures Pet Sitting Service
637 Forest Road, Greenfield, NH 03047
www.allgodscreaturespetsitting.com
603-831-9640

PHOTOGRAPHER

Ashley Way Photography
Portrait, Nature, and Much more
603-566-3825
ashleyway06@gmail.com/Find us on Facebook

REALTORS

Alyssum Proctor-Russell, Broker
Proctor & Greene Real Estate
(603) 801-7485 or
alyssum@proctorandgreene.com

Gail Curtis
Real Estate Broker
BH&G/Masiello Group
547-0649 www.gailcurtis.com

Hilda Bridgewater, Realtor
Helping Home Buyers & Sellers throughout
the Monadnock Region. Cell 547- 7163
The Bean Group - www.HildaBridgewater.com

Kat Carpenter, Real Estate Agent
LiG Properties, llc
7 Slip Rd #4, Greenfield - 603-217-2200
kat.carpenter@ligproperties.com

Linda K. Gray
Realtor/Appraiser
The Bean Group/LKG Appraisal
603-801-8002 or lindagray09@gmail.com

SATELLITE

Jim Teates TV & Satellite
PO Box 340 - Greenfield
603 547-6629 Phone & Fax -
jttv7147@yahoo.com
Joe Brady
Silver Birch
Satellite Communications
547-2841

SPECIAL NEEDS

Autism Life Coaching/Support Services
for Adults with Autism & Asperger’s
Amy Lowell 547-3339
www.autismlifecoaching.com

Crotched Mountain Outpatient Services
Physical, Occupational and Speech Therapies,
Audiology, Sports Medicine, Psychology,
Developmental Pediatrics - 603-547-3311 X1660

Helping Hands
Personal Assistant to Elders
Susan Gosnell
547-2995

Plowshare Farm
an intentional community that includes
people with special needs
603-547-2547

T.L.C. Licensed Nursing Assistant
CPR certified. Assisting Elderly &
Families for all needs.

Debbie 547-2163

TAX SERVICES

Brenda Wesoly
Tax Preparation Service - 547-2670

TENT RENTALS

Monadnock Tent Rentals
John Hopkins
562-6690

WELDING

Forest Road Welding, LLC
www.forestroadwelding.com
Kevin McMurray
547-2718

Rossi’s Portable Welding Service
Melvin Rossi
547-3351 or 345-9560

Your ad listing could be here!
Just send us your information
and we’ll print it for free. Make
sure you only give us 4 lines

(between 10-15 words). Thanks.




Announcing the 2017 '"Build a Better World" Summer Reading Program

BUINLD A

2017 CSLP

TO PARTICIPATE, STOP BY THE LIBRARY AND REGISTER.

Play BINGO, keep a reading log or attend one or more of our weekly programs. . .

Complete a BINGO card and earn raffle tickets for ultimate prizes to be given away at the
Summer Reading Finale on August 4th @ 4:00 pm at the Town Meeting House
Weekly program themes will be as follows:

Summer reading starts June 26th with a week focused on "Community Gardening"
July 3rd "Creating a Better Nation"

July 10th "Do Better by Recycling"

July 17 "Build a Better Library"

July 24th "Create a better Environment for all animals"

July 31st "Build a Better Greenfield"

August 4th "Beauty and the Beast" finale

See page 6 & 7 for more information on Beauty and the Beast and other Library programs!
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PERMIT NO. 3

SPONSOR THE SPIRIT

If you'd like to sponsor an issue of the Greenfield
Spirit, please call the Town Office at 547-3442. The
cost is low, and it's a great way to get the word out
about your business or group, as well as an easy way
to support your community. Interest has been so great
that we now have a sign-up form to keep everyone’s
turn organized. Please call the Town Office to get on
the list.

Postal Patron

Aug/Sep issue deadline: July 1, 2017




